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State Plan Amendment (SPA): 17-0001 

This file contains the following documents in the order listed: 

1) Approval Letter
2) CMS Form 179/Summary Form (with 179-like data)
3) Approved SPA Pages



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 

Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
 Disabled and Elderly Health Programs Group 

August 28, 2017 

Mr. Michael G. Heifetz 
State Medicaid Director   
Department of Health Services 
1 W. Wilson Street 
P.O. Box 309 
Madison, Wisconsin  53701-0309 

Dear Mr. Heifetz: 

We have reviewed Wisconsin’s State Plan Amendment (SPA) 17-0001, Prescribed Drugs, 
received in the Chicago Regional Office on January 31, 2017.  This SPA proposes changes to 
bring Wisconsin into compliance with the reimbursement requirements of the Covered 
Outpatient Drug final rule with comment period (CMS-2345-FC). 

Wisconsin SPA 17-0001 includes reimbursement using a tiered professional dispensing fee of 
$15.69 for less than 34,999 prescriptions per year or $10.51 for 35,000 or more prescriptions per 
year plus the lowest of either the National Average Drug Acquisition Cost (NADAC), Wholesale 
Acquisition Cost (WAC), State Maximum Allowable Cost (SMAC), or the provider’s usual and 
customary charge. The SPA also includes approved methodologies for how the state will 
reimburse for 340B drugs, physician administered drugs, clotting factor, federal supply schedule 
and drugs purchased at nominal price.   

Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 430.20, we are 
pleased to inform you that SPA 17-0001 is approved with an effective date of April 1, 2017.  A copy 
of the revised signed CMS-179 form, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into 
Wisconsin’s state plan will be forwarded by the Chicago Regional Office.  

If you have any questions regarding this amendment, please contact Yolonda Williams at 
(410) 786-6618 or yolonda.williams@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Meagan T. Khau 
Deputy Director 
Division of Pharmacy 

CC:  Ruth A. Hughes, ARA, CMS, Chicago Regional Office 
Kimberly A. Smithers, Wisconsin Pharmacy and Quality Section Chief 
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4/1/17 /s/

Ruth A. Hughes Associate Regional Administrator
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